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Public Involvement Notice 
 
 

Improvements to CTH J at Turtle Creek 
 
Planned improvements for CTH J in the Town of Turtle, Rock County, are scheduled to be 
discussed in a short video presentation available for viewing on the Rock County website, or a copy 
of the video can be obtained from the individuals below.  Materials will be available beginning 
Wednesday, September 23, 2020.  
 
The CTH J project involves improvements to the roadway and bridge at the crossing of Turtle 
Creek just north of the intersection with Shopiere Road.  The proposed improvement will include 
the removal of the existing bridge and construction of a new multi-span concrete bridge.  The 475-
foot long project will include replacement of the bridge at the existing location and approximately 
325 feet of roadway approaches.   
 
During construction of the project, the bridge will be closed to traffic.  Construction is anticipated to 
take approximately 2 ½ months during 2022.  The earliest construction may begin is June 16th 
due to in-stream work restrictions.  The exact timeframe will be determined by the contractor based 
on their availability. 
 
Small temporary limited easements (TLEs) from private properties may be needed on the south side 
of the bridge to grade out the side slopes, but no permanent right of way acquisition is anticipated.   
 
Individuals are encouraged to contribute comments about the bridge project by Wednesday, October 
7, 2020 by contacting the following individuals: 
 
Duane Jorgenson, Public Works Director   Amanda Inman, Engineer 
Rock County       Ayres 
3715 N Newville Road      5201 E. Terrace Drive, Suite 200 
Janesville, WI 53545      Madison, WI 53718 
608.757.5450       608.443.1239 
Duane.Jorgenson@co.rock.wi.us      InmanA@AyresAssociates.com 
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